BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held at the Kingswood Community Centre, Westbrook, on 
Wednesday, 16 January 2013 at 7.30 pm

Present


Chairman



Ward

*



K Burgess (L) 


Burtonwood West

Vice Chairman





A McCausland M.B.E. (IND)
Westbrook





(Co-opted 16/05/12)





Council Members

*



A Abbey (L)



Burtonwood East





J Davidson (L)


Burtonwood East





J Joyce (L)



Burtonwood East





J Higham (L)



Burtonwood West

*



T O’Neill (L)



Burtonwood West

*



D Earl (LD)



Callands

*



R Harrison M.B.E. (L)

Callands

*



M Harrison (IND)


Callands

*



S Krizanac (LD) 


Callands

*



Bob MacLaren (IND)

Callands


*



M Smith (LD)



Old Hall 





(Co-opted 16/105/12)

*



A Guthrie (L) 


Westbrook





J Guthrie (L) 



Westbrook





M Thorpe (IND)


Westbrook




 

(Co-opted 16/05/12)




*
Denotes Councillor present at Council

Also present
E Burgess– Relief Clerk


Mr. C Jollie – Resident from Callands

PCSO C Blanchard – Burtonwood & Winwick
C89
Apologies
Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor A McCausland, J Joyce, J Guthrie, M Thorpe, J Higham and J Davidson. 
C90
Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

Resolved by the Council that the Clerk (with delegated powers) authorised dispensations for all attending Councillors in respect of the setting of parish precepts and to speak / vote on budget matters for a term of 4 years or until their current period of office ended

C91
Community / Policing Issues 


PCSO Colin Blanchard from Burtonwood & Winwick was in attendance, it was noted that current issues were;-

· HGV’s driving through the village of Burtonwood

· Theft of vehicle number plates 
· Parking outside Burtonwood Community Primary School 

It was further noted that the Parish Council had not yet received a report from the new PCSO that covered the Westbrook area and it was

Resolved by the Council that the Clerk writes to the Inspector to gain information relating to the new officer and to request that monthly updates were forwarded when the Officer could not attend the Parish Councils monthly meeting

Mr. Colin Jollie, a local resident from Callands attended the meeting to discuss traffic management currently in place on Callands Road; he queried the use of speed bumps and chicanes.  Councillor T O’Neill reported that this type of traffic management had now been taken out of some other areas.  

Councillor R Harrison requested that Mr. Jollie attend the areas monthly surgery and that he invite further local residents to discuss the matter.

Mr. Jollie additionally reported that he had already contacted the Ward Councillors and an email had been forwarded to Sharon Walls of the Borough Council and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk chase this matter up with the Borough Council   

C92
Minutes of the Previous Meeting (21 November 2012)


Resolved that the minutes of the Council meeting of 21 November 2012 be agreed and signed as a correct record.
C93
Matters Arising 

C93.1
Correction to Councillor S Krizanac name on the present list.
C93.2
Correspondence (Minute Reference C83 Refers)

Councillor T O’Neill reported that the Burtonwood Youth Base had now been sold.
C93.3
Christmas Tree Lights (Minute Reference C81.8 Refers)

Councillor T O’Neill reported that the new Christmas tree lights had received very positive feedback.

C94
Report of the Finance Sub-Committee (16 January 2013)
The Chairman reported verbally on the Finance Sub-Committee meeting attended by himself, Councillor B MacLaren and A Guthrie and it was
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council
C94.1
Apologies

It was noted that apologies for absence had been received from Councillor J Joyce, A Abbey and A McCausland 
C94.2
Code of Conduct – Declarations of Interest

Resolved by the Council that the Clerk (with delegated powers) authorised dispensations for all attending Councillors in respect of the setting of parish precepts and to speak / vote on budget matters for a term of 4 years or until their current period of office ended
C94.3
Applications for Grant
It was reported that one application had been received from the Burtonwood Methodists Church (Social – coffee morning club and soup luncheon club), they requested funding for a roving microphone and light to the value of £335
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the Clerk writes to the group to gain further information in relation to their application for a grant
C94.4
Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers between meetings (December /January 2013)


Nil

C94.5
Accounts Requiring Payment (January 2013)

SLCC Annual Subscription  




£  145.00

WBC – Provision of Summer Play Scheme


£  500.00

Relief Caretaker Kingswood 




£    40.00

Donation to St Michaels Hall for Xmas Event 


£    50.00 

Parish Insurance Zurich Municipal 



£2923.91

Clerks Expenses Nov / Dec/Jan 2013



£  236.65

Clerks and Councils Direct Annual Subscription


£    12.00 

HM Revenues & Customs 3rd Quarter Paye


£1491.88

Westbrook Join/Const Pathway 28 Light Repair
 
          
£  663.67

Westbrook Join/Const Install Xmas Lights


£  320.00

Westbrook Join/Const Repair lights Kingswood 

£    92.50

Westbrook Join/Const Repair lights Pavilion field

£  370.00


Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that all payments be made 

C94.6
Monthly Accounts & Bank Reconciliation (December 2012)
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the payments and receipts account for the month of December 2012 and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the report be accepted     

C94.7
Budget Monitoring Report (9 Months Actual & 3 Months Forecast)
The Clerk produced a report showing the bank reconciliation up to the end of December 2012 and the forecasted reconciliation up to the end of the current financial year and it was 

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the report be accepted and that all spending be kept within the forecasted figures where possible    
C94.8
Parish Precept 2013/2014 
The Clerk reported that she had received correspondence from the Borough Council requesting the setting of the forthcoming year’s precept.

The precept setting was discussed at great length, with the following points discussed further at the meeting of Council;-

· the current financial market 

· current maintenance and ongoing repair costs for property, land and play areas in the ownership of the Parish Council

· upgrading of community provision 

· enhancement to Pathway 28

· enhancement to Phipps Lane land triangle

· obligations of staff salaries

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the Burtonwood and Westbrook Parish Council Precept be set at £79,522.00 (0% increase from 2012/13 precept) for the forthcoming financial year of 2013/2014

C94.9
Parish Council Insurance Renewal 2013/2014
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the new premium of £2923.91 from Zurich Municipal for 2013-2014 be accepted (Year 2 of 5 Year Agreement)

C94.10Banking Arrangements 2013/2014 

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the Parish Council continues with its banking arrangements with the National Westminister Bank PLC

C94.11Appointment of Internal / External Auditor 2013/2014

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that Mrs. J Ashcroft be requested to conclude the internal audit for the forthcoming financial year 

It was reported that the appointment of an external auditor had been agreed and had been regionally selected (BDO LPP). 
C94.12Appointment of Accountant – End of Year Accounts 2012 / 2013
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that Mrs. C Beesley be requested to produce the Year End Accounts for the current financial year 

.

C94.13Appointment to Compile Asset Register – 31 March 2013
Recommended by the Sub-Committee that Mrs. C Beesley be requested to update the Parish Asset Register to 31 March 2013


C94.14Kingswood Community Centre

It was noted that repairs to car park lighting have been completed and the a thermostatic regulator valve had been broken by a user and waiting to be repaired.

C94.15Pavilion Centre
It was noted that repairs to the Pavilion Field lighting have been completed.
 

C94.16Play Area – Pavilion

 Nil

C94.17Play Area – Collins Green 


 Nil
C94.18Play Area Inspections


 Nil

C94.19Fir Tree Lane – Community Ground


 Nil

C94.20Pitches


 Nil

C94.21Quotations Received


 Nil

C94.22Any Other Urgent Business
It was reported that a letter had been received from the treasurer of St   Michaels Church requesting a payment for the supply of electricity that ran the Church clock.  This correspondence was supplied with invoices for 2011/2012 and 2013.
The Clerk had spoken to the treasurer, the treasurer reported that the Parish Council had agreed to pay for the running of the church clock as part of an millennium agreement,   it was noted that no written agreement had been found by the Church or the Parish Council.

It was further noted that 4 grants for payment towards the electric had been allocated during the past 12 years, the last request was received in 2010 for £196 (this was the estimated use for the prior 12 months).

The Committee discussed this matter at some length and it was 

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that payment would not be forwarded unless a copy of the agreement was produced


C95
Report of the Planning Sub-Committee 16 January 2013   
Councillor T O’Neill reported verbally on planning matters and issues at the meeting attended by himself and Councillor D Earl and it was 

Resolved that the following recommendations of the Planning Sub-Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C95.1
Apologies

Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor J Higham and Councillor J Guthrie. 

C95.2
Declarations of Interest

It was noted that no declarations of interest had been received. 
C96
Correspondence

1. Email – WBC – 2012 Warrington Residents Survey

2. Cllr R MacLaren – Goldcliffe Close, Callands

3. Email – P McConnell – Burtonwood Community Centre

4. Culcheth Parish Council – Civic Service

5. WBC -  Contract for 3G Dongles

6. PCSO R Unsworth – Transfer of Service

7. WBC – Highway Issues relating to Burtonwood

8. WBC –  Warrington LSTF Stakeholder Event 10/12/12 

9. ICAN Message to Members

10. Warrington News from the Mersey Forest

11. CPRE Field Work Winter 2012

12. WBC – New Footpath Link – Callands Road

13. WBC – Play Scheme 2012

14. Warrington Partnership – Stronger Together – December Bulletin

15. December Police Update

16. WBC – Callands Road Structural Maintenance

17. WBC – Local Sustainable Transport Fund – Proposed East West Footpath / Cycle Link

18. Cllr A Guthrie – Westbrook / Dallam Link

19. WBC – Clarification Statements and Proposed Modifications 07/01/13

20. WBC – Issues Raised at Regeneration Project Team

21. WBC – Warrington Local Plan Core Strategy Examination

22. Veronica Hancock – St Michaels Clock Tower

23. The Clerk Magazine

24. Thank You Card from Burtonwood and Collins Green Senior Citizen Association

25. PCSO Blanchard – New Officer for Burtonwood / Winwick

26. WBC – Image Silo Public Settings – Planning Applications on Line 

27. Clerks and Councils Direct  

28. Invitation for Chairman to Attend Walton Parish Council Civic Celebration

29. WBC - Alternative Weekly Collections for House Hold Waste 

Resolved by the Council that the above documents received be noted 

C96.1
Correspondence No.29 – WBC Alternate Weekly Collections for Household Waste 
Councillor T O’Neill reported that consultations were currently taking place, the plan was to have no landfill sites within Warrington and that all household bin waste would go for bio-fuel.  There would be audits carried out for residents with larger families.  
Councillor A Abbey queried composting as most waste would usually break down.  Larger waste bins were also queried by Councillor K Burgess.

Councillor A Guthrie reported that there is a presentation available and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the Clerk arrange for this presentation to be scheduled at a forthcoming meeting 

C97
Burtonwood – Reports/Update

Councillor T O’Neill asked that a note of thanks be sent to PCSO Richard Unsworth for his work and commitment to Burtonwood & Westbrook and it was 

Resolved by the Council that a letter of thanks be forwarded to Officer Unsworth
Councillor Alex Abbey reported that he had met with Jonathon Parry regarding flooding areas in Burtonwood; he had targeted Burtonwood Road and Tan House Lane.   It was noted that there was a rural grant available if you could prove that your property was prone to flooding due to surface water running from the fields.

C98
Callands – Reports/Update

Councillor S Krizanac reported that the lights were still not working between Chepstow Close, Colwyn Close and St Davids Drive.  It was noted that this matter had been reported prior on several occasions and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the Clerk forward this matter with the Borough Council

Councillor S Krizanac reported that bushes had been cut by local residents and shredded by the Borough Council.

Councillor S Krizanac reported that property 261-262 Europa Boulevard was now in state of distress as the windows have been smashed and the barrier had now been welded down.  

Councillor S Krizanac reported that the dropped curbs have still not been done.  Councillor R Harrison reported that he had taken it to the West Board meeting but would query this again at the next meeting.     

Councillor M Harrison reported that she had been working within Callands Community Primary School setting up a School Council, additionally she was also very keen to carry out a Love Where You Live campaign and queried who to contact for support.  Councillor K Burgess told her to contact Louis Banks at the Borough Council and he would assist with a litter pick.

Councillor R Harrison reported that the last few surgeries had been well attended.

C99
Old Hall


Nil

C100
Westbrook – Reports/Updates

Councillor A Guthrie reported on the foot path link between Westbrook and Dallam, and that the footpath at Gulliver’s World was still not open and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the Clerk forward this matter with management of the site 
C101
Any Other Urgent Business

Councillor K Burgess reported that the Omega site was now under development and a Steering Group has been set up to meet quarterly, a representative from the Parish would be required to attend. Councillor K Burgess nominated himself to attend these meetings; Councillor Alan Guthrie would attend in his absence.  
Councillor A Abbey reported that as of 1 January 2013 Great Sankey High School was now an Academy school, no parents from the feeder school had been informed.

C102
Resolved that the public and press be excluded from the remainder of the meeting on the grounds that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be considered

C102.1Staff Salary Pay Awards 2013/2014




A report was forwarded in relation to the Living wage Foundation and its recommendations, the report was noted.


Salary pay increase awards for the forthcoming financial year was discussed and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the Staff Salary Pay Increase Award for financial year 2013/2014 be set to commence from 1 April 2013 for all employees of the Council

The meeting closed at 8.45pm. 

Signed as a true record……..…………….



                                                                                      Cllr K Burgess
 Chairman

        20 February 2013
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